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Attachment: Functional Class Packet   
 
One roadway has a proposed change to its federal functional classification.  The Federal 
Functional Classification System designates Federal Aid Highways, which are eligible for 
federal funding.  The functional classification should match how the roadway is currently 
used.  Roadways must have a minimum classification of Collector to be eligible for federal 
funding. 
 
The following information is a summary of the submitted application materials. 
The OTO has requested the following change to the federal functional classification system.  The 
application is included. 
 

1) Rosedale Road, from Gregg Rd to Main St.  
Current Functional Classification – Local 
Requested Functional Classification – Major Collector 
Major Thoroughfare Plan – Secondary Arterial 
Reasoning – Rosedale serves as important east/west connection in southern Nixa. It connects two 
major collectors and a secondary arterial to US 160. Its current classification is inconsistent with its 
current and future functioning.       

      
Details can be found at  http://giveusyourinput.org/category/public-comment/ 
 
How to comment: 
Online: http://giveusyourinput.org/category/public-comment/ 
Email: comment@ozarkstransportation.org 
Fax: 417-862-6013 
In writing: OTO, 2208 W. Chesterfield Blvd., Suite 101, Springfield, MO  65807   
 
The public comment period will end at noon on December 20, 2018.  After reviewing recommendations and 
public comments, the OTO Board of Directors will decide whether to formally adopt the changes at its regularly 
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scheduled meeting on December 20, 2018, at noon, at 2208 W Chesterfield Blvd., Suite 101, Springfield, MO 
65738.   

 
Si usted necesita la ayuda de un traductor del idioma español, por favor comuníquese con la Andy Thomason al 
teléfono 417-865-3042, cuando menos 48 horas antes del plazo. 
 

Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require 
translation services (free of charge) should contact Andy Thomason at 417-865-3042 at least 2 working days prior 
to the expiration of the public comment period. 
 

If you need relay services please call the following numbers:  711 - Nationwide relay service; 1-800-735-2966 - 
Missouri TTY service; 1-800-735-0135 - Missouri voice carry-over service.  
 
OTO fully complies with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and related statutes and regulations in all programs 
and activities. For more information or to obtain a Title VI Complaint Form, see www.ozarkstransportation.org, or 
call 417-865-3042. 
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